THE CHURCH OF JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER-DAY SAINTS OFFICE OF THE FIRST PRESIDENCY

47 East South Temple Street, Salt Lake City, Utah 84150-1200

April 15, 2011

To: General Authorities; Area Seventies; Stake, Mission, and District Presidents; Bishops and Branch Presidents

Dear Brethren:

Priesthood Restoration Site

We are pleased to announce plans to restore the site known in Church history as Harmony (now Susquehanna), Pennsylvania. At this location, between 1827 and 1830, Joseph Smith translated much of the Book of Mormon and received 15 of the earliest revelations contained in the Doctrine and Covenants. There, on May 15, 1829, Joseph Smith and Oliver Cowdery received the authority of the Aaronic Priesthood from John the Baptist. Nearby, a little later, they received the authority of the Melchizedek Priesthood from Peter, James, and John. The planned reconstruction of the historic buildings and farm setting at Harmony will include construction of monuments commemorating the restoration of the priesthood.

Because of the significance of this site to Aaronic and Melchizedek Priesthood bearers worldwide, we invite those who are interested to make a small, one-time contribution to the restoration of Harmony by specifying "Priesthood Restoration Site" on the Tithing and Other Offerings slip that is available from bishops and branch presidents.

Sincerely yours,

The First Presidency

This letter is being translated and will be distributed to units identified as Albanian, Armenian, Bulgarian, Cambodian, Chinese, Croatian, Czech, Danish, Dutch, Estonian, Fijian, Finnish, French, German, Greek, Hungarian, Indonesian, Italian, Japanese, Korean, Latvian, Lithuanian, Malagasy, Mongolian, Norwegian, Polish, Portuguese, Romanian, Russian, Samoan, Spanish, Swedish, Tahitian, Thai, Tongan, Ukrainian and Vietnamese. Distribution in these languages will be complete within two weeks. If leaders need this letter in languages not listed above, they may contact the Area Presidency or the member of the Presidency of the Seventy who supervises the area. Area leaders can forward requests to Church headquarters (1-800-453-3860, ext. 2-2933). 11780